


VILLAGE INFORMATION 
Clerks to the Parish Councils: 

Great Braxted  Lynda Townend Tel 07307 891134 

LiƩle Braxted  Gordon Musset Tel 01376 520103 

 

Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator: 

Great and LiƩle Braxted Mandy Chapman 

Email: thebraxtedsneighbourhoodwatch@yahoo.com 

 

Non-urgent contact for Police: 101 

Online: hƩps://www.essexpolice.uk/…/af/how-to-report-a-crime/ 

 

Non-urgent contact for medical concerns: 111 

Water: 0345 7820 999 Electricity: 0800 029 4285 

Responsibility for Essex Highways: 

Essex County Council 0845 6037 631 

 

Library InformaƟon: Wickham Bishops Library 

Wickham Bishops Library Opening hours: 

Monday 2-5:30pm; Weds 2—5:30pm; Sat 9am—5pm 

Contact 0345 6037 628 

The library is a collecƟon point for Maldon District Council recycling sacks 
 

 



Braxted Facebook Groups: 

For local updates and issues please feel free to join the following Facebook 
groups: 

Search ‘Great Braxted Residents’ or use the link  

hƩps://www.facebook.com/groups/1637978482902828 

Search ‘LiƩle Braxted’ or request to join via Facebook message to Ali Aldis 

 

Parish informaƟon 

The below referenced website is updated by our parish clerk and includes 
local informaƟon, including planned road closures, as well as news from 
Maldon District Council, such as campaigns, new and bulleƟns 

hƩps://e-voice.org.uk/greatbraxtedparishcouncil/ 

 

BulleƟn details 

AdverƟsing prices (per monthly ediƟon) 

Full page £30; Half page £15; Quarter page £10. 

Enquiries: braxtedbulleƟn@yahoo.com (Editor: Michelle Davis) 

All copy to be submiƩed by approx. 20th of the month for inclusion in the 
next month’s BulleƟn. 

 

NB. The views expressed in this publicaƟon are not necessarily those of the 
editor, nor can the editor guarantee the credenƟals or performance of any of 
the adverƟsers within. 

 

 

 







For Group visits contact: stnicholas@churchinwickhambishops.org.uk 



ALL SAINTS  GREAT BRAXTED 

CHURCH NEWS 
MAY  2024 

 

We are back to normal routine now with a service at church every two weeks. 

 

Jackson has retired so we have a vacancy for the Layers and other churches 
in the northern part of our benefice. All services are covered with help from 
retired vicars and others 

 

It is Rogation on 5th may and there is a walk, service and lunch at the three 
Layers please see the website if you are interested 

 

There are two Bank Holidays in May – Mondays  6th and 27th 

 

The  services at All Saints for the next month are as follows 

 

SUNDAY            28th April      no service  

SUNDAY             5th May Communion 11.15 a 

SUNDAY            11th May Matins [morning service]  at 11.15 am 

SUNDAY             26th May to be confirmed 

SUNDAY             2nd June   Communion at 11.15 am 

 

 

 

 Contacts:   

    Rector                           Revd. Anne-Marie Renshaw         01621 815260           
     Churchwarden              Mike Puttick                                 01621 816830 

                                             

    Admin. Assistant             Christine Hall  [office hours]         01621 819557   



News from Great Totham Primary School 
www.greaƩotham.essex.sch.uk 

Year 5 Mayan Day 
Last term, Year 5 were learning about the Mayan and we had a whole special day of acƟviƟes 
dedicated to them - it was so much fun. Firstly, we were introduced to 
how Mayan society was organized. With the Mayan society came 
sacrifices! It was said to be a privilege because it meant that you were a 
giŌ to the gods. But if you were sacrificed for your master that would 
mean you were there to serve them in the aŌerlife and be buried alive. 
Next, we sketched some Mayan artefacts and found out what they were. I sketched a shell 
which the Mayans used to warn the ciƟzens of war.  

In the aŌernoon, we took part in drama acƟviƟes. My group had to act out how the Mayan 
made their delicious chocolate, whereas the other groups acted out sacrifices. AŌer the 
drama, we got to taste chocolate which was pure cocoa bean - it wasn’t the nicest taste. 
Finally Miss Brewer and Miss Baker were turned into Mayan gods from the creaƟon story. 
Then we all acted out a part of the story: some of us had to be humans made out of wood, 
some of us had to be animals and the others were sweet liƩle raindrops.  

The whole day was just a bundle of joy, amazement and fun and we learnt lots more about the 
Mayan. WriƩen by Chloe Y5 

 

Outdoor Learning - YR 
Year R had a great Ɵme during Outdoor Learning. Our 
theme was ‘The Three Billy Goats Gruff’. The children 
completed a variety of exciƟng acƟviƟes which 
included building bridges, retelling the story in 
different ways, making clay troll heads and planƟng 
broad beans.  

 

Outdoor Learning - Y3 
Last term, Year 3 did Outdoor Learning.  One of our favourite acƟviƟes was making a spark 
using a flint and steel to light coƩon wool. We also liked making a bow and 
arrows with willow sƟcks and colourful string.  The most disgusƟng part was 
when we went in the den to make shelters and half the year got stuck in the 
mud! 

We looked at different cave painƟngs for inspiraƟon 
and made our own with charcoal.  We drew on rocks with different 
symbols from the Stone Age.  AŌer that we put our hands on some 
card and smeared some broken chalk around them so when we took 
our hands off the chalk was in the shape of our hands. 



We read books about Stonehenge and tried to work out why it was built before making our 
own model.  Then we made a journey sƟck by geƫng a sƟck and tying a piece of string around 
it.  Next, we went on a journey round the edge of the field and picked up leaves, daisies and 
tree bark to Ɵe to the journey sƟck to help us remember where we’d been. 

AŌer that, we got a piece of cloth and hammered the colour from the leaves on to the cloth.  
When we finished and took the cloth away, it had leaf prints on - this was called ‘The Hapa 
Zome’. 

We really enjoyed all the acƟviƟes, especially when we got covered in mud! 

 WriƩen by Flo B, Aphelia, Chloe, Agnes, Harper and Clancy 

iRock 
Last Friday we welcomed parents to a concert performance by those children that have been 
taking part in the weekly rock band sessions with iRock. It was wonderful to see and hear the 
progress the children have made.   

  

 

 

 

 

 

Girls’ Football League 
We organised the first of our football league matches with other local pri‐
mary schools. It was held at Beacon Hill Sports Ground on Thursday 7th 
March. 
It was cold and windy but the girls all managed to keep upbeat with smiles 

on their faces! 
We played 2 matches and won both, due to the high number of goals in the first match we are 
currently top of the league! 
 
Y4 Football Tournament 
On Wednesday 13th March we were invited to parƟcipate in a Y3/4 
Football Tournament. The tournament took place at Shrub End in 
Colchester on the all-weather pitch.  
There were 16 teams playing. We won 3 games and drew 3, only 
leƫng in one goal! The children all did so well, coming 2nd in the 
tournament and were rewarded with cerƟficates and silver medals! 
 



Update from Maldon District Council 

 

We have had problems again with the work at Westcombe Park leaving 
mud on the surrounding roads. I have made sure that the developer 
increases the road and pavement cleaning when we have wet weather. If 
you do see a problem like this or any kind of liƩering and fly Ɵpping, then 
please let me or Jade know, as unlike the road condiƟons and potholes, the 
district council does have responsibiliƟes in these areas. 
We have been awarded a grant of £3000 to create acƟviƟes as part of a 
Community AcƟvaƟon for the upcoming Ford RideLondon event. This  will 
serve as a focal point for local acƟviƟes, offering a diverse range of 
opportuniƟes for residents. These will include: 
· Free bike maintenance sessions to encourage residents to aƩend the 

RideLondon event by bike, and also get their bikes looked at 
· Places Leisure will be promoƟng cycling acƟviƟes at their centre, 

providing membership offers and a taster fitness class at Promenade 
Park before the start of the race. 

· A programme of free spin classes at Blackwater Leisure Centres  
· Parish Councils will be offered either a bike maintenance session or 

lead ride. 
Wickham Bishops Parish Council has been awarded £750 from the AcƟve 
Maldon Fund to support a project aimed at promoƟng outdoor acƟviƟes 
and social interacƟons within the village. This includes a redesign and 
update of the Six Walks booklet, which I am sure Great Totham ward 
residents will be interested in accessing. The revised booklet will be easily 
accessible, both online through the village website and in hard copy 
format.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Richard 
 
 
 





VILLAGE ACTIVITIES IN BRAXTED PAVILION & GROUNDS 

Leƫngs Officer & Key Holder: Sarah Mann, 892821, email sarahm66@bƟnternet.com 

NOTE: The pavilion itself is subject to regular checks for such things as maintenance, 
cleaning and decoraƟng, etc. 

The pavilion can be booked by Braxted residents for private hire. 

The cost is £20 

Braxted Pavilion CommiƩee Announcement 

AŌer over 12 years, the Pavilion Management CommiƩee have had to decide to in‐
crease the hire fees. This is due to inflaƟon and maintenance costs. 

They sƟll remain very compeƟƟve. 

Village clubs and socieƟes £10 
Other village hires  £20 
Outside GB and LB hires £50 

Sarah Mann  Secretary 
Ken HorneƩ  Chairman 

Monday  U3A Bridge Group 9:30am—12:30pm (Ken HorneƩ 01621 
891424) 

  Metafit [keep fit] - 6-7pm (Lisa Brand, 01621 893720) 

Tuesday  Pilates Class—1:30-2:30pm  

Wednesday  Home Schooling—All Day—Fortnightly 

  Band Rehearsal 7pm 

Thursday  Braxted Barkers Dog Club Thursday 11:30am—1:30pm 
Diane Sawford, 07840 778042 

  Band Rehearsal 2pm 

  PC MeeƟng Bi-monthly 

Friday  Braxted Art Club from 11:00am. David Joyce, 01621 891241 

Saturday  Summer Cricket matches May to September 1pm 

Sunday  Braxted Barkers Dog Club, first Sunday each month. 
Diane Sawford, 07840 778042 





Just for fun! 






